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ARK A N S A S 
Department of Environmental Quality 

APR 17 2014 
Rex Robbins, P.E. 
Senior Project Manager 
FTN Associates Ltd. 
3 Inwood Circle, Suite 220 
Little Rock, AR 72211-2449 

RE: 	 NPDES Permit No. AR000121O, AFIN 02-00013 
Georgia-Pacific LLC, Chemical Plant Pond Closure Certification 

Dear Mr. Robbins: 

The Department has reviewed the Pond Closure Certification dated April 7, 2014. A letter from 
the Department dated July 16, 20l3, approved the Pond Closure Plan and required the submittal 
of a closure certification by Georgia-Pacific LLC's consultant verifying that the pond has been 
closed with all waste disposed of in accordance with the approved Pond Closure Plan. 

The Department has no comments on or objections to the April i h submittal. If you have any 
questions, please contact me at reiber(cl{adeq.state.ar.us or by phone at (501) 682-0612. 

Sincerely, 

~~Q~ '~~;~
Loretta Reiber, P.E. Kimberly Fuller, P.E. 
Engineer, NPDES Permits Engineer Supervisor, NPDES Permits 

cc: 	 Katherine Yarberry, P.E., Engineer Supervisor No Discharge Permits 
Molly Matthews, Plant Manager (Molly.Matthews@GAPAC.com) 
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